
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEDIA RELEASE 
 

October 3, 2017 
12:30 A.M. 

 

Barricade Situation 
 

On Monday, October 2nd, at approximately 6:58 P.M., officers responded 
to a report of unknown trouble at a residence in the 7800 block of 
Hanover Parkway. Investigation revealed that the incident was a 
domestic assault, with the male suspect assaulting the female victim and 
threatening her with a knife. The victim was able to flee the residence 
and contact police, leaving a three year old child inside. The suspect, 
along with the child and another male adult, remained inside the 
residence. The suspect refused to come out and the situation was 
deemed a barricade situation. The Prince George’s County Police 
Department’s Emergency Services Team was notified and responded to 
the scene. The suspect, Mario Alexander Rodriguez, 35, of Greenbelt was 
apprehended at 11:27 P.M. and taken into custody without incident. The 
child was located safe in the residence. The other adult male was 
released without charge. Charges are pending for the Rodriguez suspect. 
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